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The FASB issued a proposed ASU, Not-for-Profit Entities (Topic 958):
Updating the Definition of Collections, to amend the definition of
“collections™ in the Codification Master Glossary so that it aligns with
the definition in the American Alliance of Museums’ Code of Ethics for
Museums. Accounting for collections is an issue that generally affects
certain not-for-profit (NFP) entities because collections are primarily
held by NFPs; however, the amendments in the proposal would apply
to all entities that maintain collections.

Under the existing guidance in ASC 958, entities are not required to recognize contributions
of works of art, historical treasures, and similar assets if the donated items are added to
collections and meet certain conditions. The proposal would amend one of these conditions
by requiring the proceeds from collection items that are sold to be used for the direct care of
existing collections or to acquire other collection items. Under existing guidance, this
condition requires the proceeds from collection items that are sold to be used only to acquire
other collection items.

The amendments in the proposal would be effective upon issuance of a final ASU, and
entities would be allowed to apply the amendments on a either a prospective or a
retrospective basis.
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The FASB staff also issued proposed taxonomy improvements related to the proposed ASU.

Comments on the proposed ASU and on the related proposed taxonomy improvements are
due August 10.

Grant Thornton, On the Horizon, July 12, 2018.

We are committed to keep you updated of all developments that may
affect the way you do business in Puerto Rico. Please contact us for

further assistance in relation to this or any other matter.

Kevane DISCLAIMER: This update and its content do not constitute advice. Clients should not act solely on the basis
of the material contained in this publication. Itis intended for information purposes only and should not be

regarded as specific advice. In addition, advice from proper consultant should be obtained prior to taking
ra n 0 rn on action on any issue dealt with this update.
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